TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
November 6, 2017

The Town Council met November 6, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the minutes from October 16, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Collins, Benson and
Crumpton.

New Business
None at this time.
Report from Department Heads

Chief Barnett presented to the Council Sexual and Racial Harassment that needs to be
added to the Towns Personal Manuel’s.

Council Member Collins moved to approve and add the Sexual and Racial Harassment to
the Towns Personal Manuel. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Chief Gunn reported about the Saturday night fire on Franklin. He stated the response
time was Thorsby 10 min. Jemison 9 min. and Cedar Grove 11 min, He said it is still a
concern about not having anyone for the weekends. He stated he had spoken with the
Mayor and they were going to try and come up with a plan.

Chief Gunn also reported the Santa run is coming up and they will get a schedule out.



Terry Jackson reported on the rumble strips at the intersection of Franklin and Alabama
Ave. He stated he had to order more they did not have enough.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council the Christmas Parade would be
December 2 at 9:00a.m.

Mayor Hight reported on Mary St. has been fixed and they also fixed the end of Michigan
St.

Mayor Hight reported they are going to have the Street light at Chilton St. and Dakota
changed out to an LED light.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds and financial
statement. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Collins and
Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson,
Collins and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



